Bismillah ar-Rahman ar-Rahim

Berlin, 6 December, 2005

Dear Dr. Schäuble!

It was with great pleasure that you were able to join in our Ramadhan break fast with us in the Islami Center in Alt Reinickendorf on the very day of your appointment as Minister of Interior. Thank you very much indeed for your words on the necessity of a positive inter-religious dialogue in which the participants confidently advocate their own traditions while at the same time see the other not as a threat but as an enrichment. There is no doubt that the moderate forces of all religions must work together more closely to secure and foster social peace. In this context the Society of German speaking Muslims in Berlin condemns the recent kidnapping of the German archaeologist Susanne Osthoff in Iraq. The fact that she was kidnapped despite her doing valuable work for the country and its people, despite her being fluent in Arabic and despite the fact that she even professes her faith in Islam clearly indicates that the kidnapping can by no means be religiously motivated but is plainly a criminal act not compatible with Islam.

The reason for my writing you today, however, is a different one. For a number of years we have been working very successfully together with the Interreligious and International Federation for World Peace and have organized many seminars and inter-religious dialogue meetings together. Now we know that the founders of the IIFWP, Dr. and Mrs. Moon, have been subject to an entry ban into the Federal Republic of Germany since 1995, and in addition the couple has been put on the so-called Schengen List for refusal of entry to other Europeen countries. Me and my colleagues are astonished about this strict measure of the Federal Republic, since the IIFWP, which was founded by Dr. Moon, is an acknowledged peace movement with advisory status even at the United Nations. It is uncomprehesible to us how the Federal Republic of Germany, being a free democratic state with an advanced constitution, wants to deny entry, even for a short visit, to a man who has been committed throughout his life to inter-religious understanding and world peace. The only way I see this could happen is as a result of one-sided information at the disposal of the Federal Republic.

I therefore propose that I visit you in your office in the company of a small delegation to personally discuss this matter with you. In our cooperation with IIFWP, I have come to know representatives of the Jewish faith as well as established Christianity, who would like to join me as part of this delegation. They are Dr. Elke Preusser-Franke, President of the Jewish Women’s Association in Dresden, and Prof. Dr. Jürgen Redhardt, former Protestant minister and emeritus Professor of Theology and Religious Didactics at the University of Gießen.

Dear Mr. Schäuble, we ask you to grant us an appointment in this matter as soon as possible.

With best regards

Wa salaam alaykum

Amir Mohammed Herzog

President

Society of German speaking Muslims in Berlin

